The regular meeting of the Mayor and Town Council was held on January 3, 2017 at 5:00 pm in the City Hall building with the following present:

Clerk: Anna A. Payne Mayor: William N. Hughes Council: Frank Dickey David Hilton Barry McClure Sandy Sumpter Karen Watson Mayor Hughes called for a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting. David Hilton made the motion to approve the minutes of the meetings. Sandy Sumpter seconded the motion. Motion carried. Barry McClure, duly seconded by Karen Watson, made the motion to approve water and sewer releases totaling \$1,010.38. Motion carried. Barry McClure, duly seconded by Karen Watson, made the motion to approve the following 2016 tax refunds. Motion carried. Corelogic for #941 - Wm. Milne \$658.69 overpayment of 2016 taxes Corelogic for #249 - J.D. McKeon \$517.69 overpayment of 2016 taxes Corelogic for #1009 - David Hatcher \$974.61 overpayment of 2016 taxes At the Mayor's request, Carl Auvil was present to discuss the US 19/74/64/129 Improvements proposed by NCDOT. After much discussion, David Hilton made a motion for the Town to join with Cherokee County in making recommendations to the NCDOT as to the preferred route the entities would like to see. Barry McClure seconded the motion. Motion carried. There being no further business to discuss, the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:15 p.m. was made by Sandy Sumpter and duly seconded by Barry McClure. Motion carried. ATTEST:

Mayor

Clerk